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Clinical faculty employed on a full-time basis by either WSU or WSP may not accept employment outside the university and Wright State Physicians (WSP) without the prior consent of the department chair.  In addition, Wright State University policy and procedures for intellectual property (http://www.wright.edu/techtransfer/patent_pol.html) apply to all WSU and WSP employees.  All income from professional services should be submitted to WSP with the exception of:

· Prizes, defined as gifts in recognition of professional achievements and not for services rendered;

· Federal employment and federal consultantships; and
· Nominal Honoraria.  Honoraria are defined as payments for speaking engagements and similar public appearances beyond normal academic responsibilites to WSU and which are not in return for other services. 
Listed below are the policies that are to be followed regarding Honoraria receipts. 

Honoraria receipts that must be processed through WSP:

· Honoraria that are supported by vendors using the WSP federal tax ID number.
· Honoraria for speaking engagements that were not previously approved by the chair.

· Any honoraria that is part of a contractual obligation for other additional services, such as consultative services.

· Honoraria from a single vendor where services for the engagement exceed $3,000.  This amount does not include reimbursement for travel or other business expenses. 
Honoraria receipts that can either be kept by the faculty member or processed through WSP (must meet all requirements):

· Honoraria that were supported by vendors using faculty member’s or employee’s social security number.
· Honoraria for speaking engagements that were previously approved by the chair.

· Honoraria from a single vendor where services for the engagement are not in excess of $3,000.  This amount does not include reimbursement for travel or other business expenses.
Please note it is generally beneficial for most faculty members to process any Honoraria (regardless of the amount) through WSP.   This is because WSP employees do not pay social security tax on their earnings and in most cases, the WSP cascade is lower than the IRS self employment taxes that would be owed on an individual’s tax return.  In addition, faculty members would benefit from deferring up to 20% of their earnings in the WSP 401(a) retirement plan.  Faculty members would also be able to pay related business expenses through WSP if they have been approved by the Department Chair.  Please contact your department administrator or the CFO if you have any questions regarding these points.
